MICHAEL P. VICTORINO Mayor

MICHELE CHOUTEAU MCLEAN, AICP Director

> JORDAN E. HART Deputy Director





DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING

COUNTY OF MAUI ONE MAIN PLAZA 2200 MAIN STREET, SUITE 315 WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAII 96793

August 3, 2020

Mr. Daniel E. Orodenker, Executive Director State Land Use Commission P.O. Box 2359 Honolulu, Hawaii 96804-2359

Dear Mr. Orodenker:

SUBJECT: 2020 ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE VILLAGES OF LEIGHT (DOCKET NO. A89-652)

The Department of Planning (Department) for the County of Maui has reviewed the 2020 Annual Report (Report) dated July 2, 2020, for the Villages of Leiali'i, Docket No. A89-652. The Department has determined that this Report was submitted in continuing compliance with Condition No. 21 and understands that many of the conditions are pending resolution of multiple issues. The Department notes that in FY 2020 the HHFDC and Ikaika Ohana obtained Maui County approval for the Keawe Street Apartments project located in the Villages of Leiali'i.

If there are further questions, please contact Staff Planner Kurt Wollenhaupt by email at kurt.wollenhaupt@mauicounty.gov or by phone at (808) 270-1789.

Sincerely,

CLAYTON I. YOSHIDA, AICP Planning Program Administrator

for MICHELE MCLEAN, AICP Planning Director

John S. Rapacz, Planning Program Administrator (PDF) Kurt F. Wollenhaupt, Staff Planner (PDF)

Janice Takahashi, Interim Executive Assistant, Hawaii Housing and Finance Development

Corporation

Stan J. Fujimoto, Project Manager (PDF)

State Land Use Commission (PDF)

State of Hawaii Office of Planning

Project File

MCM:CIY:KFW:lk

xc:

K:\WP DOCS\Planning\A\89 652VillagesOf Leialii\2020 Compliance Report\2020 Annual Report Comments.doc